

Caldy Road West Kirby Wirral CH48 2HE

Telephone: 0151 625 6993

Fax: 0151 625 0332 E-mail: Schooloffice@avalon-school.co.uk

Headteacher: Mrs J Callaway BA Hons QTS jcallaway@avalon-school.co.uk

7th June 2018

Dear Parents/Carers,



Arrangements for Junior Sports' Afternoon Wednesday 13th June 1pm – 3pm Oval Bebington

We are just a few days away from the Avalon School Junior Sports Afternoon, which is again being held at the Oval stadium in Bebington. The children are well prepared and we are sure they will enjoy the experience of being in a 'real' athletics stadium.

All children should come to school in their House T Shirt and trainers or pumps. Should girls like to, they can wear black or brown shorts. As we cannot forecast the weather conditions for Wednesday, please put appropriate extra clothing, such as a school tracksuit and waterproof jacket in a bag (such as a small rucksack) for your child. We will not have access to drinking water at the Oval so it is **essential for children to bring a named bottle of water.** If the weather is hot they will need **two** bottles of water. The children will need their school bags for morning lessons but will leave their bags in school for Thursday morning.

Please put suncream on your child **before** he/she comes to school. An appropriate sun hat/cap of any colour should be worn.

The children will be in a relay race and then rotating around 6 events. As in previous years, parents can take their children straight home from the Oval at 3 pm. If you would like to do this, please contact the school office. A bus will bring the children back to school for a 3:40 pm collection time. There will be no afterschool VR, ICT Lego or Full of Beans Summer Games clubs on this day.

We do hope that you, your families and friends will be able to join us at the Oval for this year's sports afternoon.

As we know only too well we are unable to predict the weather forecast, so please check our school website as we will put details on there if we have to cancel the event owing to the weather, we will also send out a text message to parents if we need to cancel the event.

Yours sincerely

Mrs J Callaway
Headteacher







